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OTTERPOOLPARK LIMITED LIABILITY PARTNERSHIP

MINUTES OF THE BOARD


Date: 7 December 2023

Place: The Jockey Club, Folkestone Racecourse, Stone Street, Westenhanger.

Directors present:  John Bunnett, Andy Jarrett, Dinah Roake (remotely), Sally-Anne Logan. Connor McConville (remotely) and Rebecca Shoob (chair).

Others present:  Peter Wignall. Legal and Governance Adviser.


137. Apologies for absence
 
There were no apologies for absence.

138. Declarations under the code of conduct

There were no declarations of interest.

139. Minutes of the meeting of 23 November 2023

The minutes of the meeting of 23 November 2023 were presented to the board.

Decision: 

The minutes were agreed.

140. Appointment of Interim Managing Director.

Reports 59 concerns the appointment of the Interim Managing Director following the resignation of the current Managing Director.  

It was reported to the Board that on 6th December an interview panel consisting of Cllr. Rebecca Shoob (Chair of the Otterpool Park LLP Board) and Jim Martin (Leader of Folkestone & Hythe District Council) was convened to assess the applications received for the interim Managing Director role. Susan Priest (Chief Executive of Folkestone & Hythe District Council) and Ritchie Bennett (HR Senior Specialist) were also present in advisory capacities. 

 
Two applications had been received, one applicant withdrew from the process prior to the interview. 
 
As a result of the selection process the interview panel recommended Gary Ridgewell (currently the Construction Director) to the Board as the interim Managing Director. The panel believed that the depth of his relevant experience, skills and command of the project make him an excellent candidate to take the LLP forward through the current transition period.  
 
This recommendation came with full support of the owners. 

The board also discuss the position of the current Managing Director and the Finance Director both of whom had given in their notices of resignation and in particular whether they should be placed on “garden leave”.  Note: both the Managing Director and the Legal and Governance Adviser were not present for this part of the board’s deliberations.

Decisions:
 
1.To appoint Gary Ridgewell as the Interim Managing Director on the terms set out in the confidential annexe to these minutes.

2. To place the current Managing Director and Finance Director on “garden leave” (as set out in their terms and conditions of employment) during their remaining notice periods
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